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SPECIAL SPEAKER ALERT!
HOW SECURE IS YOUR HOME?

Join Us & Find Out

Find out how secure your home is at our April 11th 
SPRA meeting to be held at 7:15 pm at the David R. 
Schechter Center. The Sheriff’s Crime Prevention staff 
will offer important information and a FREE, confidential 
home security survey. Residents can have their homes 
inspected inside and outside by crime prevention 
experts, who will identify potential security concerns. 
A written report with recommendations will also be 
provided, as well as tips on improving your personal 

home security. Residents are also offered a lawn sign 
similar to those provided by private home security firms. 
Of course, someone had to step up to be the “guinea 
pig”, so Ayn Samuelson, who has already had the 

home security survey completed, will speak about her 
experiences with these crime prevention experts. Why 
wait until someone has broken into your home or car 
before you take action to prevent crime?

SPRA MEMBERSHIP ONLINE

There’s always time to renew or become a new member 
of your South Patrick Residents Association (SPRA). We 
are an “all-volunteer” association working to make our 
community a better place in which to live. Your $15.00 
annual dues goes toward paying for printing our local 
Shore News and to support community projects, like 
signs, landscaping, safety concerns, and the December 
Santa fire engine ride through South Patrick Shores. 
Join us at the monthly meetings and share your ideas 

about community improvements or issues. You can find 
the Membership Form online at http://spranews.com/6.
html

SPRA wants to thank all the households who became 
members this year, as well the Sleepy Lagoon HOA, 

the Moorings HOA, and Tortoise Island HOA for their 
donations to various projects and outreach that SPRA 
carries out in our area.  Information as to SPRA’s 
expenses is available. Most of the funds expended is 

dedicated to informing residents through the Shore News, 
as well as ensuring that various capital improvements 
are completed within our beach-side community. A great 
amount of volunteer time is also spent working with 
county staff, commissioners, school board members 
and the Brevard Legislative Delegation on critical issues 
that impact and enhance our quality of life.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH UPDATE

SPRA has been working toward a new Neighborhood 

Watch (NW) initiative starting in Area 2. Chris Davis 
started this project when she spoke with the area 
director, held a neighborhood meeting, attended a SPRA 
meeting, and brought important concerns forward. 
Chris and Ayn Samuelson met with Sheriff Ivey and his 
Crime Prevention Team on February 23rd to discuss a 
partnership between the Sheriff’s Office and SPRA area 
residents to ensure that our volunteers can efficiently 
and effectively implement the NW program. The Sheriff 
was quick to point out that his office would work with 
us to eliminate roadblocks that SPRA previously pointed 
out discouraged involvement in what could become a 
showcase program to help reduce crime and enhance 
citizen involvement. Sheriff Ivey believes that this NW 
initiative can become extremely valuable, impacting 
our safety and security, and that it can eventually be 
extended to all of our six areas in the South Patrick 
Shores community., eventually becoming a showcase 
program for the entire county. SPRA residents can 
communicate and partner with the Sheriff’s team and 
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take a responsible, proactive stance against crime.
Five locations were identified for placement of signs 
within Area 2. They are as follows: the east and west 
ends of Ocean Blvd., the east end of SE 1st St., and 
the east and west ends of Sea Park Blvd. The Sheriff 
stated he will use inmate labor to place the signs. The 
signs, posts and labor will be provided at no cost to the 
community. 
The Sheriff’s Office also provides a simple outline of 
what is expected from those who become involved 
in the program. In the future, SPRA will provide more 
information on the NW program so that all areas will 
have an opportunity to take advantage of what such a 
partnership can provide. SPRA looks forward to working 
with the Sheriff’s Crime Prevention Team.

SR A1A SIDEWALK UPDATE

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
District 5 engineering consultant was confident that 
the continuation of the SR A1A sidewalk along the east 
side of SR A1A would be included in the final design 
plans. Since the roadway near the Ocean Blvd. and SR 
A1A intersection was one foot wider in each lane, the 
roadway will be lowered to eliminate drainage issues 
for the Sandpiper Tower Condos, as well as provide a 
safe location to cross SR A1A. SPRA recently received 
the plans highlighting the sidewalk improvements for 
the area in front of Sandpiper Towers and transmitted 
the plans to them. The end result will be a more secure 
crossing for residents and visitors in South Patrick 
Shores. This should also be a positive safety and 
capital improvement for those who own property at the 
condominiums.
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Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

1395 S. Patrick Dr., Satellite Beach 

321-773-4 

                   ▬▬▬▬▬▬▬▬▬▬  
 

● Service ● Installs ● Filters ● 
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Same family serving the Beaches since 1975 

Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 
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1395 S. Patrick Dr., Satellite Beach 
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CANDIDATES FOR LOCAL OFFICES

The Brevard County Supervisor of Elections website 
at http://www.votebrevard.com/ has a vast amount of 
information ranging from: voter education/information, 
election information, early voting, ballots by mail, maps, 
statistics & data, poll workers, parties & committees, 
and last, but not least, current candidates for various 
offices for who we’ll be casting ballots in the primary and 
general elections this year. When you visit the website, 
you may access the drop-down menu and select “2016 
Candidates” to view the offices that are up for election 
this year. Then, you can follow the links to explore the 
various candidates and descriptions of those offices.
For our South Patrick Shores area, there are several 
offices up for election in 2016. Visit their websites, 
and call or write the candidates if you have any 
questions about their stand on issues that impact you. 
It is especially important to compare what incumbents 
have accomplished relative to what they promised 

to accomplish when they first ran for elective office. 
Candidates for Judge are legally limited in what they 
can discuss with voters because of the decisions they 
must make once on the bench. These are the offices to 
search:
• State Representative, District 52, two-year term. 

There are currently four candidates.
• State Senator, District 17, four-year term. There are 

currently three legitimate candidates, as this district’s 
boundaries are not yet properly posted online due to 

redistricting.
• All five Brevard County constitutional offices, four-

year terms: Clerk of the Circuit Court, with three 
candidates; Sheriff, with one candidate; Property 
Appraiser, with two candidates; Tax Collector, with 
two candidates; Supervisor of Elections, with two 
candidates.

• School Board District 3, a four-year term. There are 
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Clinton Davis
Direct: 321.426.0234
Email:  ClintonDavis@remax.net
www.ClintonDavis.realtor 
Call or Email for a free home pricing analysis

currently four candidates.
• County Court Judge, Group 2 & Group 9, six-year 

terms. There will be also be an election in Group 
4. County Court Judge Groups are elected county-
wide.

• Circuit Court, 18th Judicial Circuit, 6 year terms. 

Several seats are up for election, but none are 
posted to date.

• Fifth District Court of Appeals, Fifth Appellate District, 
6 year term. Voters vote for “retention”, not election, 
to the office. Several seats are up for voted retention 
in 2016.



5 The Area Director is the voice for your area 
Please report any questions or concerns 

directly to your Director. reports
A rea  

Director
AREA DIRECTOR REPORTS: April-May 2016

AREA 1 ä
kREATHA HASTON • 536-5137 • khaston@spranews.com
• Some residents have reported thefts. Please aware of 
any unusual activity and report it to the Sheriff’s South 
Precinct.
• There have also been reports of speeding on other 
streets, as well as Ocean Blvd.
• A resident witnessed people driving from eastbound 
Pineda to southbound A1A, turning onto NE 3rd St., 
and driving as fast 50 mph to Kittiwake. This is likely an 
unintended consequence of avoiding the stop signs and 
the more monitored speed zone along Ocean Blvd.
AREA 2 ä
BEN HAYNER • bhayner@spranews.com
• Discussion about the Neighborhood Watch program 
and the Residential Security Surveys were brought up in 
relation to the meeting with the Sheriff’s Office.

AREA 3 ä
LILLIAN SKINNER • askinner@spranews.com
RICK MARIANI • rick.mariani@yahoo.com
• Lawn of the month nominations are welcome. Please 
provide both the name and address of your nominee.
AREA 4 ä
MARILYNN COLLINS • 773-8490 • mcollins@spranews.com
KREATHA HASTON • 536-5137 • khaston@spranews.com 
• There have been numerous complaints about residents 
parking too close to the intersection at Coral Reef and 
the Lake Shepard entranceway. This impacts drivers’ 
ability to see and causes safety problems for cars, 
pedestrians and bicyclists. Parking along the east side 
is also leaving ruts in the grassy area, while also slowly 

eroding the edge of the road.
• We encourage residents to send us their suggestions 
for Yard of the Month.
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Pastor Al Evans 
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            9:30am Bible Study                                7:00pm Bible Study/Prayer 
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reports
A rea  

Director

AREA 5 ä
BOB CAHALL • 779-9282 • bcahall@spranews.com
• The arrows painted along Skylark Blvd. showing the 
correct way to drive on the one-way portions have been 
repainted by the county. We are asking all residents 
to help make sure everyone drives in the correct, 
legal direction for safety reasons. We are also asking 
residents who live along Skylark to “Adopt My Median” 
in front of their homes and volunteer their efforts to help 
keep them as attractive as possible. 
• I would like to thank our Yard of the Month, Mickey 
and Mary Bragman, for fertilizing and taking care of the 
median in front of their home and also thank Anne and 
Bob Cottrell for nominating them.
• To nominate a Yard of the Month, please contact me 
with residents’ names and addresses. 
• If you would like me to include something in the area 
report, please contact me. 
• We need volunteers to become involved with SPRA to 
beautify the area. Limited time and effort is required to 
make a big difference. 
• Thanks to all who mailed in their Membership Dues for 
2016. Everyone counts.

AREA 6 ä
CLYDE BERRY • 779-3129 • cberry@spranews.com
• A Moorings resident reported that someone sprayed 
Round-Up over several areas in their front yard, covering 
about 40 sq. feet.
• The Moorings HOA would like to thank John Baker 
for his help in cutting down a large pepper tree at the 
entranceway. He spent two afternoons cutting down 
the tree, which overhung the sidewalk. John has a well-
earned reputation for removing invasive species on the 
beachside.
• Sleepy Lagoon HOA is in the process of re-landscaping 
their entranceway.
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BREVARD COUNTY HIGHLIGHTS:

(1)  Brevard County Combines Forces to Cleanup 

Lagoon Fish-Kill: Five locations inundated with dead 
fish, as a result of an algae bloom in Indian River Lagoon, 
was the focus of a clean-up effort involving Brevard 
County, Brevard County Sheriff’s Office, St. Johns River 
Waterway Management, Keep Brevard Beautiful and 
various citizen volunteers. These agencies formulated 
a plan of action that targets fish kills in Sykes Creek, 
Cocoa Beach, Snug Harbor, Windjammer Court, and the 
Grand Canal in Satellite Beach. Dead fish were collected 
by boat by St. Johns River Waterway Management, 
coordinated with the Sheriff’s Office Ag/Marine Unit. 
Several Brevard County departments, including Parks 
and Recreation, Solid Waste, Public Works and Natural 
Resources, focused cleanup efforts on County parks 
and County-owned property. Keep Brevard Beautiful 
(321.631.0501) coordinated citizen volunteer groups 
and provided gloves, bags and grabbers to volunteers 

who were interested in helping with the cleanup. The 
volunteer effort also included private property owners, 
who collected the dead fish. The county placed 
dumpsters at five locations so residents could discard 
the fish they collect, and the fish were hauled daily to 
the county landfill, where they were buried. Dumpster 
locations were: Bicentennial Par; Eau Gallie Boat 
Ramp; Kiwanis Island Park; Kelly Park, and POW/MIA 

at Pineda Causeway. The dumpsters were also placed 
close to boat ramps to facilitate disposal of fish collected 
by boat. The Sheriff’s Office also used inmate labor 
to assist with shoreline cleanup, and St. Johns River 
Waterway Management focused on residential areas. 
All areas targeted were between State Road 528 to the 
Eau Gallie Causeway, where the majority of concerns 
had been raised.
Natural Resources Management, along with the Florida 
Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission conducted 
water tests to determine the source of the fish kill. Terry 
Williamson, a biologist with Natural Resources, said 
their office collected water quality data and samples, 
and initial findings point to an algae bloom generated 
by warm conditions and high nutrients in the lagoon. 
“There are a lot of nutrients in the water, causing the 
algae to bloom. When the local nutrients are depleted 
and the algae starts to decompose the dissolved oxygen 
drops to a level that killed some fish,” he said. “The high 
winds we’re having today should help mix the water in 
the lagoon and get the oxygen levels back up.”
Williamson said residents can play a role in helping 
avoid fish kills. That includes keeping leaves and grass 
clippings out of storm drains and canals, picking up any 
debris found in the street in front of your home that could 
find its way into the storm drains and canals, as well 
as following the county’s fertilizer ordinance. To report a 
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It’s All In The Details!
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fish kill, contact Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation 
Commission at 800-636-0511.
(2)  Traffic Safety: In an email to Brevard County 

Traffic Operations, questions about traffic safety and 
speeding were asked as follows by SPRA: “As per our 
conversation, there were arrows painted on Skylark 
Blvd. on the one-way roadways going east and west, 
but they have faded out. The roadways have 25 mph 
posted and signs showing the dividing roadway, that 

are one-ways. Also, with regard to Ocean Blvd. and the 
health and safety of residents,  wouldn’t it be considered 
prudent to paint two 20 mph areas in each lane between 
SR A1A and SR 513, as well as step up deputy patrols? 
This would help remind those who travel through the 

community that this street has a posted 20 mph, which 
is important to safety in our community. This seems like 
a simple and inexpensive request on behalf of citizens.”
The response from the Brevard County Public Works 
Traffic Operations Program was as follows:

“Thank you for taking the time to contact us about these 
traffic concerns. I have asked one of our field technicians 
to visit Skylark Avenue to determine if the pavement 
arrows and any other striping needs to be refurbished. 
Once the extent of re-striping is confirmed we’ll schedule 
the work to be completed.
I appreciate your suggestion to paint the posted speed 
limit on the travel lanes of Ocean Blvd. as a method to 
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slow down traffic. While there are some advantages to 
pavement messages in certain conditions, there are a 
few aspects to consider. We have carefully considered 
your suggestion, but have decided against it for the 
following reasons.

•  The driver’s main point of focus should be at the object 
straight ahead, such as a vehicle or the road and roadside 
ahead of you. As such, roadside signs are required to be 
at a certain minimum height above the road to allow the 
driver to maintain that eye level. Having the driver shift 
his focus to assimilate a pavement message requires 
the driver to look down and would distract him from his 
main focus.
•  Federal guidelines on signage and markings warn us 
as traffic engineers who design our roads and locate the 
traffic control devices to use this signage conservatively. 

If used to excess, they tend to lose their effectiveness. 
On the 1/2 mile segment of Ocean Blvd, there are 
multiple, necessary signs including the existing 20 mph 
speed limit signs, stop signs, and school crossing signs 
and markings. Adding speed limit markings to these 
existing conditions would be considered excessive.
•  Pavement messages that receive continuous wear 
from traffic must be refurbished frequently and this 
maintenance effort is costly and labor intensive. 
Understand that if we were to allow this one, we would 
be expected to provide these supplemental messages 
on all county roads where speeding is a concern. In 
these times where we are asked to find more ways to 
cut our budget every year, we simply cannot add this to 
our expenses.
•  If your concern is that motorists are speeding on this 
road, it is an enforcement issue for the Sheriff’s Office. 

newsCommunity
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We ask that you contact the Brevard County Sheriff’s 
Office to request stronger enforcement of the speed 
limit. Often their presence and issuing citations is 
very effective. Please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or other traffic related concerns.”

FLORIDA STATE HIGHLIGHTS: 

(1) The 2016 Legislative Session: Speaker Crisafulli 
stated, “This year’s $82.3 billion budget is fiscally 
responsible and prioritizes funding in the best interest of 
all Floridians.” Education funding per student exceeds 
the previous high in FY 2007-08 by $52 per student. 
To help protect Florida’s natural resources, the state 
included a reliable and dedicated funding source for 
restoring the Everglades for over $203 million this fiscal 
year. $21.5 million was also allocated toward muck 
removal in the Indian River Lagoon system. In addition, 
the new budget includes $76 million to promote the 

state’s tourism industry through increased marketing 
and advertising, along with some $19.5 million for Space 
Florida to further bolster Florida’s aerospace industry. 
In addition, $3 billion in reserves is maintained so that 
government can more responsibly plan for the future. 
Tax Cuts: The Legislature also passed over one-half 
billion dollars in tax cuts this Session. This year’s tax cut 
package is aimed at helping grow Florida’s economy and 
provide needed tax relief to families. Some of the major 
components of the tax cut package include: $428 million 
in property tax relief for Florida’s homeowners, a three-
day Back to School sales tax holiday, the elimination of 
sales tax on purchasing manufacturing equipment, and 
the elimination of sales tax on food and drink sold to 
members at veterans organizations. Crisafulli stated 
that by cutting $1 billion in taxes over the last two years, 
we will continue to grow our economy and create more 
jobs for Floridians.
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11 Yard 
of the month

Yard of the Month winners are entitled to a FREE MOWER BLADE SHARPENING 
courtesy of A-1-A Lawnmower Shop. Be sure to bring the newsletter with you when you visit the shop.

Please contact your Area Director to nominate a yard for Yard of the Month.

~ AREA 5 ~
Michael & Mary Bragman

462 Skylark Blvd.

~ AREA 1 ~

Lee & Jill Phelps, 235 Melaleuca Dr.

~ AREA 2 ~

No YOM submitted

~ AREA 3 ~

Henry & Tina Goode, 333 W. Arlington St.

~ AREA 4 ~

Doug & Katie Wright, 418 Nautilus Dr.

~ AREA 5 ~

Michael & Mary Bragman, 462 Skylark Blvd.

~ AREA 6 ~

Dorothy Elliot, 479 Lighthouse Landing St.

Serving all of Brevard County

321.269.4240 / 866.269.4240 (toll free)

www.hospiceofstfrancis.com

Call us for 

a free consultation

about our programs 

and services.
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Your Honest, Reliable, and Affordable 
Complete Automotive Repair Facility! 
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  777-5371                         
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Charles Thomas  
Master ASE Certified Auto Tech.  
Owner since 1990 
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*Ice                *Bait 

*Lottery         *U-Haul 

Ethanol Free Gas is HERE! 
 

SPRINKLER PUMPS & TIMERS
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